UPPER ST. CLAIR PARENT TEACHER COUNCIL
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES & PARENT TEACHER COUNCIL REPORT–
 February 3, 2016
PARENT TEACHER COUNCIL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

February 3, 2016
9:00 – 10:00 a.m.

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 9:04 a.m.

Approval of the Agenda/Minutes

The agenda/minutes were approved as presented. 
Reading of Correspondence -- None
Statement of the Treasurer
The USC Parent Teacher Council’s General Fund had an opening cash balance on January 1, 2016 of $4,853.20.
Receipts for this month totaled $7,195.00 for:

· Outreach fundraising – umbrella sales

$        90.00
· Directory sales




$   4,000.00
· Online membership



$   2,100.00

· A to Z Advertising



$   1,005.00



Disbursements totaled $2,110.00 for:

· Check account service fee



$        10.00

· Online membership reimbursements

$   2,100.00
This leaves us with an ending cash balance of $9,938.20 as of February 1, 2016.

Reports
· Executive Committee
· President, Holly Spina
· Thank you to the Eisenhower PTO and Mr. Miller for hosting the meeting this month. 
· 1st Vice President, Beth Huzjak 
· Thank you for having us, Eisenhower.  
· 2nd Vice President, Dr. Patrick O’Toole 
· We had a very rough week losing one of our students. Thank you for all your support. Administrators, counselors and teachers worked together to provide support for students at this very difficult time.
· It’s a very busy time getting the budget ready for May. We are aware of taxation vs. revenue, and the importance to students and parents. The state funding is not where it should be, and we are working hard to come up with plans to be able to bridge the gap. 
· Bids are being placed for upcoming capital projects throughout the District. Bids will be awarded in March.
· The 2016-17 school calendar will be available to view online on Monday.  It is similar to this year’s calendar. Any feedback is welcome. The final calendar will be approved later this spring. 
· Board Advisor, Brooke Tarcson

· The nomination process has begun for the PTC executive board. The positions that need to be filled are Vice President and Secretary.
· School Board Director, Amy Billerbeck  (Member)

· The Lifeskills class at the HS presented to the Board a keychain, notebook, and calendar.  All items were made in conjunction with the FabLab and Shop USC store.  It was very much appreciated by the Board members.  
· The Board goals have been posted online. 
· Fast track curriculum recommendations have been made, and will be ready for implementation August 2016.  These can be seen online. 
· The HS will be piloting a Financial Literacy class for students. It may become a requirement.  It will meet twice a week, to allow flexibility for students’ schedules.  The Art Studio classes will have a flexible schedule as well, with students required to attend class at least twice a week, with the choice to manage their work outside of class time or in class for the rest of the week. 

· The Board passed the preliminary budget, the “Act 1 Budget.” We do not have real numbers for the ’15-’16 budget. The state budget will be presented by the governor next week. 
 Unit Presidents

Baker – Kristy Polochak
· January 8th was deadline for Reflections winners to advance to State level. 

· January 19th Spelling Bee took place and the winner was Sam Levine.

· Dr. McClintock-Comeaux started a blog on Baker's website.  

· Dr. McClintock-Comeaux plans to meet with each 4th grader in regards to their academic goal that they've set. 

· Progress is being made on Buddy Bench.

· February 4th is 3rd grade social.

· February 11th is 1st grade social.

· February 19th Baker Bingo@ HS cafe 6:30-8:30.

· Kindergarten registration packets available at Baker and central office beginning February 22nd.

· Next PTA meeting Thursday February 4th.
· Baker will host next PTC meeting on March 4th at 9:30.

· New committee was formed to start Read-a-thon fundraiser for next year. 

Eisenhower – Amy Garces
· After the rush of the holidays, January is always quiet around Eisenhower.  Celebrations started with everyone moseying on down to the Third Level “Rodeo Night.”  Steer roping, barrel racing and square dancing were just some of the fun activities available for all our cowpokes.  A raffle for a gift certificate to “Texas Roadhouse” was a bonus for the night.
· Another successful event was our annual “Spelling Bee.”   Many Fourth Graders competed through 18 rounds, with Bobby Dong gaining first place with the winning word of “marathon”.  Bobby will have the opportunity to represent Eisenhower at the Scripps Regional Spelling Bee at RMU on Saturday, March 12th.
· A highlight of the month was our Mad Science assembly.  Students investigated the fun and crazy side of chemistry and physics as they watched the “Mad Professor” create clouds, exploding bubbles, and magical balloons.  This assembly kicks off our Eisenhower Extras program in February, during which “Mad Science” classes are available for K-4 students.
· Eisenhower’s Bingo Night, the final event for the month of January was postponed due to weather.  The new date is this Friday, February 5th.
· Outreach programs at Eisenhower are still in full swing with the start of out Food Drive for SHIM and our continued support of Kelly and Turner Elementary Schools in Wilkinsburg.  Food items will be collected throughout the months of February, and Eisenhower students created notes of good luck for the Power Tools packs delivered to the students of Turner.  Our “Good Eggs” are always happy to pay it forward.
Streams – Alissa Mammana 
· January we had 2 open mikes and a special level night.
· January 26 was 4th grade Spelling Bee-16 kids participated.
· This Thursday is Chick Fil a night-our final of the year.
· On 2/15 is the Streams bowling Party at AMF.
· 3rd grade special level night is 2/25.
· BINGO is 2/26 at the High School.
· 2/18 is Children for Children event supporting Beverly’s Birthdays.

· The 4th graders have an opportunity to participate in a “Technology Toe Dip” class after school on Wednesdays for 6 weeks.  Students from the HS come and help the 4th graders with technology programs that will help them with their PYP project, and into the middle school years. 

Boyce – Brenda Tomsheck 
· The Boyce Spelling Bee took place on January 12th and had 31 contestants. Shana Reddy won 1st Place by spelling the word “babblative”. She will go on to represent Boyce at the Scripps Regional Spelling Bee at Robert Morris University on March 12th. Daniel Wang was the 2nd place trophy winner and Emma Redlinger came in 3rd place.

· Read for a Reason, the Boyce read-a-thon wrapped up last Friday, Jan. 29th. Boyce students read over 95,000 minutes and raised $3,008.52 in pledge money.  

· Last Friday was also a Teacher Appreciation event at Boyce. Parents were asked to donate soup for a SOUP-er luncheon. Teachers were invited to the LGI at lunchtime for soup, salad bar and a dessert table. 

· The 2nd Annual Boyce Bash is scheduled for next Thursday, February 11th from 6:00-8:00pm at Boyce. The event, planned primarily by Student Council, will feature carnival games, an obstacle course, a raffle, karaoke, refreshments, and much more. All proceeds will benefit the Megan Ware Scholarship Fund and the Make A Wish Foundation. Parent Volunteers are still needed to help with the event if anyone is interested.

· A Random Acts of Kindness Breakfast is planned for the teachers and staff on Friday, February 17th. Parents are asked to donate food items for the breakfast. 

· Our next General PTO meeting will be held Wednesday, February 10th at 9:30am at Boyce. Upon completion of our PTO business, Mr. O’Rourke is going to do a “Meet and Greet” since our January meeting was cancelled and he was unable to do it then.

Fort Couch – Daphna Gans
· The Fort Couch fourth PTSO General Meeting was canceled due to weather delay, yet rescheduled for Monday, November 25th, and was highly attended. Following the PTSO meeting, we had presentation by Mrs. Madia on the transition to high school timeline and some general guidance.  
· We are preparing for our Valentine’s Dance and the Valentine’s carnation sale at the school.  Along with the Valentine’s Dance, we are launching a coin drive to benefit the Wilkinsburg school district as part of the district-wide effort under the USC PTC.  
· We had 6 winners in the new Scholastic Art program.
· The spelling bee was held on 2/2/16 with 14 participants (16 registrants).
· Our fifth PTSO meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 16th.  For our follow-up lecture series, we invited Christina Hostutler, LCSW, Clinical Director at Outreach Teen & Family Service to discuss stress management in middle school students and transition to high school.
High School PTSO – Melissa Epler 
· Teacher appreciation luncheon in January was a big success.
· Sadie Hawkins Dance this Saturday, Feb. 6.
· Students are working on course selections this month.
· 8th grade parent meeting next week, Feb. 10.
· 8th grade parents are encouraged to start attending PTSO and PAC meetings to get ready for HS!

Standing Committees
Arts in Education – 

· 10 Fort Couch students participated in the Scholastic Arts and Writing competition. There were 6 winning entries, including 5 Silver Key awards. Regionally, 2,000 students participated. The winners’ art will be displayed at CCAC North Campus thru February 20, when there will be a ceremony honoring the winners.  
· The Boyce students are moving ahead with the  Pennsylvania American Watershed art contest. Teachers are supporting this contest through art club and classrooms. 
· Information about the elementary students K-4 art contest,  “Tell Me A Story”,  has been sent to all elementary families, and posted online as well. The deadline is March 14. 
· We have a winner for the Arts in USC logo contest. Dina Leyzarovich, a 9th grader at the HS, submitted the winning entry, and an e-alert was sent out acknowledging her.
Directory – Committee

· Directories are still available to purchase. 
GATE – Lisa Clark

· No report. 
Internet Communications 
· No report.
Partners in Education – Tracy Barnett
· We are having a meeting on February 3rd (tonight) from 7-9pm in the LGI room at Boyce. Erika Buchanan, a school psychologist with the Center for Pediatric Neuropsychology in Mt. Lebanon will be speaking about Executive Functioning. The response to this meeting has been positive and we are hoping to have a nice crowd.

· We have coffees scheduled with Melissa Garvin for February 22nd and April 18th at Panera in the Galleria from 7-9pm.

· Melissa Garvin has invited a speaker from the Office of Vocational Rehabilitation to speak on May 16th. At this point, I do not have details on the topic but Melissa said she would provide more information closer to the actual date.

Spelling Bee – Colette LeKachman
· The USC spelling bee season officially wrapped up yesterday with the Fort Couch Bee!

· Congratulations to the following students who participated in the USC Parent Teacher Council Spelling Bee and became a trophy winner in their school.   The first place winner from each building will advance to represent USC at the Scripps Regional Spelling Bee at Robert Morris University on Saturday, March 12!  

· Baker Elementary School
· 5th Place - Ava Novak

· 4th Place - Libby Eannanrino

· 3rd Place - Leona Chen

· 2nd Place - Arya Patel

· 1st Place - Sam Levine with a winning word of “udon”

· Eisenhower Elementary School
· 5th Place - Anastasia Vezendy

· 4th Place - Phina Darko

· 3rd Place - Marco Carone

· 2nd Place - Rayan Sarwar

· 1st Place - Bobby Dong with a winning word of “marathon”

· Streams Elementary School
· 5th Place - Sydney Zottola

· 4th Place - Tanav Dander

· 3rd Place - Kayla Keegan

· 2nd Place - Irene Yap

· 1st Place - Ananya Tripathi with a winning word of “vicinity”

· Boyce Middle School
· 5th Place - Rosemary Ramirez

· 4th Place - Aditya Markose

· 3rd Place - Emma Redlinger

· 2nd Place - Daniel Wang

· 1st Place - Shana Reddy with a winning word of “babblative”

· Fort Couch Middle School
· 5th Place - Antara Cleetus

· 4th Place - Richa Mahajan

· 3rd Place - Christian Chiu

· 2nd Place - Chand Vadalia

· 1st Place - Aleksa Rodic with a winning word of “syncopation"


Open Mike – Beth Huzjak
· The spring Open Mic will be held April 7th at Boyce theater @ 10 am..  Open to suggestions for topics, as well as looking forward to presenting information about the budget. 
Outreach – Chrissy Sileo / Kathy Teresi

· Umbrellas still available for purchase. 
· Turner kits were successfully delivered on Thursday, January 21st. Holly Spina, Kathy Teresi, Amy Garces, Jill Hicks and staff from Baker and Boyce delivered the kits along with the Education Partnership.
· Chrissy Sileo and Amanda McQuillan met with the high school’s Kids Helping Kids club on Tuesday, Feb 2 to present the initiative and discuss fundraising ideas.
· Ft Couch is kicking off a coin drive next Thursday at the Valentine’s dance. There will be a competition amongst the homerooms to raise the most money. The winner will receive an in school “social” in the cafe with music and snacks.
· Boyce is selling Valentine Grams. All proceeds will go to the Kelly / Turner Schools initiative.
· Thank you to Boyce, Eisenhower and Streams for their contributions of hand written notes for the school supply kits.

Community Foundation – Leanne Adamo
· Blankets are available for purchasing as usual.

·  The CF Book Club will take place on March 10 at 11:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. and 7-:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. Both meeting times are at the CRC. Contact Beth Erlanger with questions. berlanger@verizon.net. Our book selection is Swing by Phillip Beard. 
· The Town Hall South series just came out for next year. Pamphlets and order forms are available.  All are encouraged to buy tickets for the season. 

Odyssey of the Mind – Allison Hess
· Spontaneous Fun Day is Feb 27 at Linton Middle School in Penn Hills and 10 USC teams will be attending.

Youth Steering – Amy Billerbeck
· There is a meeting next week.  Applications are available for those who would like to be involved. 
· April 16th is the Spring Dodge @ 6:30-8:30 pm, for all USC middle schoolers grades 5-8.

Old Business

· A reminder for the units to turn in forms.
New Business

· USC PTC will be involved with Community Day and will sponsor a booth with a game. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:49 a.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Rachelle Engel

The Next USC PTC Council Meeting 
March 3, 2016 

Baker Elementary
